
To the Men of the Delta Rho Upsilon Alumni Association:   

The Scoop 
I am pleased to report that the Active Body of the Delta Rho Upsilon is flourish-

ing at Carroll University. With over 50 members, the group is the most success-

ful Greek entity on campus. 

I am extremely proud of all of the hard work done over the last year by both the 

Active Body as well as the Alumni members. Many have dedicated numerous 

hours to preserve the legacy of Delta Rho Upsilon.  Attending events, sending 

money, and sending in notes of good will.  All in the name of DRU.  

Contained in this newsletter some of the most recent work will be outlined but 

even more can be found on the Facebook page at: https://www.facebook.com/

groups/11701689810/ as well as the website at: http://deltarhoupsilon.org . If 

you are not receiving our emails and you have an email address please provide 

us with the same by mailing me, emailing me or filling out the form on the web-

site. We want to share every event with you but can only do so if you provide 

this information to us. 

Of particular interest is the project started by Jeff Stark and Adam Rygg and 

now spearheaded by Mike Tanner outlined herein. Everyone needs to help us 

with the same. It would only take a moment to share the needed information 

with him. Please do so via the website or to him by email at Tan-

ner.mikej@gmail.com. 

We continue to have very successful senior picnics, homecomings and active-

alumni history events. We attend a brewer game, the active fundraiser dinner 

and the DRU toga run. We host active-alumni pizza parties at the Clubhouse. 

You are all welcome at all of these events. 

 

Attached please find the social schedule for the upcoming year. Please check the 

Delta Rho Upsilon website at http://deltarhoupsilon.org or the Delta Rho Upsilon 

Facebook pages at https://www.facebook.com/groups/11701689810/ or 

https://www.facebook.com/deltarhoupsilon for all of the details. We always try 

to include information from the Actives. We know you are curious about what is 

different and what has remained the same. See what they are up to by checking 

social media sites noted above. 

Special thanks to all the members of the DRU Alumni Executive Board and com-

mittees. We have a great team. Without them and you there would be no alum-

ni association. Thanks to all for all you do.Lastly, included is a dues notice for 

both 2016 and 2017. Thanks again to all of you who have paid your dues. The 

same are much appreciated. If you have any questions regarding your dues sta-

tus please feel free to contact me at jmacy@ammr.net or 1-414-315-7184. As 

always, contributions can also be made to Carroll University c/o the Delta Rho 

Upsilon Fraternity account. These monies are used to directly assist the active 

body. If you make a contribution to Carroll please let us know so we can ac-

count for the same and mark your dues as  paid.  If you have any questions, 

comments or concerns at anytime please feel free to contact me. 

Yours in Brotherhood,  

John P. Macy 
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Our cash position has improved 

since my last Treasurer Report to 

you. 

Alumni contributed $10,100 during the past 12 months, of which $8,500 (85%) has come 

through donations to Carroll University, with DRU as the designated recipient.  This has become 

an excellent way for DRU Alumni to donate money at the same time to both Carroll and DRU.  

 

70% of our recent expenses have been in support of the DRU Active Body, as we have committed 

to paying for 30% of the Carroll-required liability insurance policy premium and for the Clubhouse 

rental.  Due to our improved financial condition, we have recently agreed to increase our monthly 

rent payment for the Clubhouse from $100 per month to $250 per month to allow for improved 

Clubhouse services for the Actives.  We have also implemented a $1,800 per semester dues reim-

bursement program for the Actives to reward community stewardship, DRU commitment and aca-

demic achievement.  30% of our expenses have been in support of Alumni social events and 

communications. 

 

Your continued financial support is very much appreciated to help pay for our Active Body finan-

cial commitments (about $8,200 per year beginning in 2017) and for DRU Alumni Association on-

going costs. 

 

This year marked the 7th Annual "History 

Day" event between the Alumni Associa-

tion and Active Chapter. 

Each year we break open the DRU vault and give a new crop of Actives the opportunity to learn 

more about the history of our heart organization as chronicled by those men who lived it. Photo 

albums, meeting minutes, artifacts, trinkets, awards, yearbooks, and the like are viewed by fresh 

eyes, thereby helping to keep the legacy of DRU alive in the minds of those still in the position to 

add to it. 

What's more, verbal histories are shared in both directions with the Actives telling any alumni in 

attendance about their experiences in the brotherhood. We tend to get lesser alumni attendance 

than I would personally like to see, but those who come have been varied over the years as well 

so we're getting fresh perspectives each time we gather for this purpose. 

History Day has traditionally been scheduled for the weekend prior to the Super Bowl and is held 

at the Clubhouse just off campus. If you are able, please save the date for 2018 and come share 

your memories of DRU from your days in college. It isn't Homecoming, nor is it designed to be, 

but regardless of if you can't make it back to campus in the Fall, please consider joining us in the 

new year. 

More specific information will be available as the event draws 

closer. Follow our social feeds (find the private Delta Rho Upsilon 

group on Facebook) and check the website. 

 

  

 
 
Congratulations to the recipients of the Senior Awards at formal. 

Kyle Pratt  (left) joins the lineage of the Trinko/Davies Award. 

Connor Johnson was recognized with the Scholarship Award. 

 

TREASURER  REPORT   (Wayne Grunewald) 
 

Homecoming 2014—more photos on page 4 

HISTORIAN UPDATE   (Adam Rygg) 
 



MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
2017  - 2018 events 

                    Schedule of Upcoming Events 
             2017-2018 

 

                     Active-Alumni                                                                         
         Milwaukee Brewers Baseball Game 

    sponsored by Wayne Grunewald 

   April 21, 2017 
                                 Gather at DRU Clubhouse at 4   Contact Scott Polebitski for tickets 

 

9th Annual Delta Rho Upsilon Toga 5K Walk/Run 
April 23, 2017 

check the DRU Active Website for details and to register 

 

Alumni Active Senior Picnic 
May 13, 2017 

DRU Alumni Association meeting 9:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. 
Senior Picnic: 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. 

at Waldheim Park/Macy Residence 4829 Hewitts Point Road, Oconomowoc, WI 
open to all alumni, actives and their families 

 

Carroll University Homecoming 
October 6 - 7, 2017 
Friday October 6, 2017 

Smoker: 8:00 p.m. until Midnight at Clubhouse 
Saturday October 7, 2017 

Clubhouse tours: 9:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. 

DRU Alumni Association meeting: 10:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. at Clubhouse 

  Tailgate Party: 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. at Kilgour-Trailblazer Tennis Center parking lot 

 

6th Annual DRU Women’s Center  
Fundraiser and Silent Auction 

November 2017 
6 p.m. to 10 p.m. 

Stackner Ballroom Campus Center 

 

  

 

 

Alumni-Active History Event 
January 27, 2018 

at the Clubhouse 
DRU Alumni Association meeting: 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. 

History Event: 2:00 until 6:00 p.m. 

 

If any alumni would like to donate any items for the silent auction please contact                                              
John Macy jmacy@ammr.net or Justin Jasniewski Jusjasniewski@gmail.com 

mailto:jmacy@ammr.net
mailto:Jusjasniewski@gmail.com


The Alumni Association has been working very hard trying to stay connected with all our mem-
bers throughout the years.  Our membership list stands at 576 and hasn’t changed much since 
the last article. This highlights the importance of keeping our records current and informing the 

Alumni Association of a change in residence so that we may update our records. 

 

We also have a list of 156 of men who were members at one point or another, but have no val-
id contact information for them or any information other than a name. This list has been post-

ed on www.deltarhoupsilon.org in order to have a centralized location for reference. We believe 
that of the almost 600 people that read this communication, someone will have information on 

at least one person they can pass along to the Association. So please take the time to read 

through the list and recognize the name of a brother you’re still in contact with. 

 

If you have information to share about yourself or someone else, head over to the home page 

(www.deltarhoupsilon.org) of the website and look for the “Update Info” button. This feature 

allows you to input your contact information in an easy to use form. 

 

We are currently undertaking a project to put together a list of all pledge classes from the in-

ception of the Pioneer Club till now and plan on posting this information to the website. The 
Alumni Association is held a work project on Feb 25th with the Actives to go through our      

historical records to make a complete list of names. 

 

As always, we prefer our membership to provide a current, valid email address. Electronic 
communication has become the norm for reaching out to a large audience and we are not an 

exception. To that end, we only have approximately 50% of email addresses with respect to 
the number of physical addresses, necessitating the use of postage to disseminate information 
to those members. Email allows us to provide the most accurate and up-to-date information 

regarding events pertaining to the Alumni Association and the Active body and saves thou-

sands of dollars each year.  

 

The website has indeed become the centralized landing site for all things Fraternity related, in-

cluding a calendar of events and links to our other social media formats (Facebook, Twitter, 

LinkedIn). Please go there to keep yourself informed. 

 

In summary, I ask of you the following: 

Supply a current email address 

Update your info on www.deltarhoupsilon.org 

Check the website for names of past members you’re still in touch with 

 

As always, we will never publish or give out your information to any mailing lists or to the 

school. This information is strictly for use by the Delta Rho Upsilon Alumni Association. 

In Brotherhood, 

Mike Tanner  

ALUMNI UPDATE (Mike Tanner) 

http://www.deltarhoupsilon.org
http://www.deltarhoupsilon.org
http://www.deltarhoupsilon.org
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Some alumni received surprising telephone call and emails for 
the Actives members of the Delta Rho Upsilon fraternity on 
Saturday, February 25, 2017 and the Actives weren’t asking 

for money. Rather more that 30 Actives showed up with their 
cell phones and laptops to assist the Alumni Association with 

the ongoing project of creating a listing of every pledge class 
and every member in every pledge class. This work project 
was organized by Mike Tanner who maintains our master list. 

Jeff Stark and Adam Rygg have been working on the project 
for several years now and have already accomplished a great 

deal. Actives spent the afternoon researching yearbooks, archives, and composites to compile 
a list of as many pledge classes from 1929 to the present as possible. Each active “adopted” 

one or more classes and are tasked with: 

Confirming the members of the class and confirming a current address and email ad-

dress for each living member of the class. 

They did so on Saturday and will continue to do so for the next month or so by checking official 

records, contacting alumni, etc. If the Actives reach out to you please give them some of your 

time to assist them with the project. 

You can also assist in the project by either emailing Mike Tanner the requested information or 
by going to the website yourself and clicking on the UPDATE INFO tag on the right side of the 
page. Please make sure you scroll all the way down and that you provide all of the request-

ed information. 

Eventually, all of the class lists will be posted on the DRU Alumni Association website which is 

located at: website: http://beta.deltarhoupsilon.org 

Post office addresses and email addresses will not be posted on the website but are made 

available by contacting Mike Tanner by email at Tanner.mikej@gmail.com 

Special thanks to the Mike Tanner, Jeff Stark, Adam Rygg, and Active Body for all of their ef-

forts in this regard.  

As always if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

Yours in Brotherhood,  

John P. Macy 

President 

Delta Rho Upsilon Alumni Association 

ALUMNI UPDATE PROJECT 

http://beta.deltarhoupsilon.org
mailto:Tanner.mikej@gmail.com


Yes, for those who don’t know, after 30 years, I became House-
father  again, although it certainly isn’t the same job.  You should 
all know, thanks to John Macy, we have the Clubhouse now, a 

small bungalow at the corner of Broadway and Hartwell Ave.  The 
upper floor is rented out to 2-4 actives.  Carroll now requires stu-

dents to live in the dorms unless they have “Senior status” so 
there isn’t always a large pool of potential renters. 
 

The main floor and basement are rented by John to the Alumni 
Assn. for use as the Delta Rho Clubhouse.  The main floor has 6 rooms, a fairly large living 

room with a wide-screen TV that gets the most use, a tiny study room lined with old paddles, a 
bathroom, a small game room  
big enough for a foosball, players and spectators;  one room that hasn’t quite figured out its 

use, and an unheated porch which houses the large collection of composites.  The basement is 
available for get-togethers. 

 
John said that when he was an active, I was the only Housefather he ever knew, so he thought 
of me when he was looking for an “overseer” of the new clubhouse.  He knew that my wife had 

recently died of cancer, and that my children were grown, so asked if I would take on the  
responsibility. I guess I said yes. 

 
And now we’ve had the Clubhouse for several years. It’s not the new thing any more, to the 
current actives, we've always had it.  The actives try to be careful about protecting the house, 

although  we know there are “accidents” just like in every other house we’ve had.   Actives are 
responsible for their own repairs, but if not done in a certain time, John has it professionally 

done and gives the actives the bill.  They have cleaning projects, especially before or after 
events. 

 
The Clubhouse is used for all of our ceremonies, pledge activities (current PC now calls them 
New Member Training), and meetings when there is not a pledge class. Last year, you almost 

couldn’t enter the house without finding someone playing videogames on the big-screen TV. 
This year, not so much.  Realize that the Clubhouse is twice as far from campus as the old 

house was.  Big games and TV events often draw a crowd. At times the actives have been into 
cards and board games at the house. When a lot of actives are around, the foosball table gets 
plenty of use. I bought an industrial strength table when my kids were younger, and have 

loaned it out to the actives. Of course, we now have some actives who are expert players.   I 
find that the active body is very “alumni friendly,” so if you are ever in Waukesha, make a stop 

at the house and introduce yourself. 
 
Me, I keep an eye on things, usually stopping at the house 3 times a week. including the Mon-

day night active meeting.  I let them know if the Clubhouse is in need of cleaning, or make 
suggestions for upkeep. I think the actives know that John and I always have their backs, if  

needed for issues among the active body, problems with the University or community.  John 
and I communicate about the group often, but we see ourselves just as  a ‘livesaver’ to the ac-
tive body when one is needed, yet feel strongly that the fraternity is in their hands now, and 

we don’t interfere. The group is really strong now, with over 50 members.  Everyone  
realizes that having the Clubhouse is a draw for new members, and an asset to the group.  

Come find out yourself.  If you think you’d feel awkward stopping in, give John or I a call, and 
we’ll be glad to go over there with you.  We  are all Delta Rhos through life. 

HOUSEFATHER UPDATE (Jeff Stark) 
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HOMECOMING 2016 
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Delta Rho Upsilon Alumni Shirts 

We sold over 75 shirts at Homecoming last year. 

Due to the overwhelming response, we will be selling a different shirt next year at            

Homecoming. Please watch for the announcement and place your order. 

 

 

  

Graduated 
Actives 2016 

 

 

 

 

Nikola Lzaic 

Muskego WI 

Major – Biology 

Plans on pressuring a job 

the Wisconsin DNR 

Pledged in the fall of 

2012. 

Served as Secretary, Risk 

Manager, House Manager, 
Pledge Warden, IFC- Inner 
Fraternity Council. 

He built a relationship be-
tween the Fraternity and 

the Salvation Army during 
his time in the fraternity.  
Trinko-Davies Award 
2016. 

 

 

 

 

Taylor Braun 

Janesville WI 

Major – Marketing   

 

 Plans on perusing a 
job in the Brewery Dis-

tribution field. 

Pledged in the fall of 
2012. 

Treasurer, Vice Presi-
dent and President. 

While the Vice Presi-
dent he raised $8,000 

for the Toga 5K Run 
and The Women’s Cen-
ter Benefit Dinner. 

 

 

 

 

Pat Gotez 

Hartland WI 

Major – Exercise Physiol-
ogy Degree  

Plans on perusing a Mas-
ter’s Degree in Occupa-
tional Therapy   

Pledged in the spring of 
2014. 

Served as IFC – Inner 
Fraternity Council, House 
Manager 

In 2014 he raised the 3rd 

most donations for Relay 
for Life for individual do-
nations for the campus 
event.  Scholarship 
Award 2016.  

 

 

 

 

Anh Voh 

Hanoi Vietnam 

Major – Video Produc-
tion 

He plans pursuing a 
job in photography. 

Pledged in the Fall of 
2013 

Risk Manager 

During his time in the 
fraternity he started 
an International Club 
at Carroll University. 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the men of Delta Rho Upsilon on a very suc-

cessful Benefit Dinner for the Waukesha Women's Center!  

 Delta Rho Upsilon estimates that over $5,000 was raised from 

the Benefit Dinner and a partnership between Verizon and Delta 

Rho Upsilon was announced!  

 

 

 

 

 

   Delta Rho Upsilon actives donate their time with      
Governor Scott Walker at the Waukesha Rotary 

Club’s Pancake Breakfast 

 

 

 

Over the years, the Delta Rho Upsilon website located at deltarhoupsilon.org has had many faces. Like 

many websites run by volunteers, there were times when the site was a great place to go for infor-

mation and others when it was completely out of date.  The alumni association does try and keep it as 

up to date with the information we have. However, being a site hosted by a single alumnus at his cost 

there are obvious limitations, so you can help.  

 

I encourage any alumni that have suggestions for improvement to let me know.  I welcome additional 

volunteers with IT or website design experience to lend a hand, so please contact me so we can collabo-

rate on ways to work together! 

 

The membership mailing list serve is hosted at the cost of the alumni association. We have been looking 

to consolidate the two for years. It does works for us, but it would be a great addition to the website if 

we were able to accomplish this goal. Again, if others have resources to help let me know.  We will con-

tinue to strive to keep the site fresh and up to date. Please take a minute and visit the site and let me 

know if you have any thoughts.   

Wyatt Webb 

Community Involvement  

Delta Rho Upsilon Website (Wyatt Webb) 

http://deltarhoupsilon.org/


Dale A. Pelligrino PhD                              
October 26, 1948—August 15, 2016 

 
Dale A. Pelligrino, PhD, age 67, a 22 year resident of Naperville, IL, passed away 

August 15, 2016 at his home, surrounded by the love of his family. He was born 

on October 26, 1948 in Milwaukee, WI. 

Dale is survived by his loving wife of 35 years, Yftu; his children, Nicole, Julie and 

Erik Pelligrino; his siblings, John (Marlene) Pelligrino, Diane (Von Berrier) Pelligri-

no and Robert (Sheryl) Pelligrino; and his sister-in-law, Barbro (Andrew) Webber. 

He was preceded in death by his parents, John and Alice Pelligrino. 

Dale graduated Class of 1966 from Nathan Hale High School, West Allis, WI; received a BS in Zoology 

from Carroll College, Waukesha, WI in 1970; and a PhD in Physiology from University of Wisconsin-

Madison in 1978. He completed his post-doctoral training at Lund University, Sweden where he married 

his wife. In 1981 they moved to Chicago where he became a Research Scientist in the Department of 

Anesthesiology at Michael Reese Hospital. In 1994, he became a Research Professor at the University of 

Illinois-Chicago, Department of Anesthesiology Research. He went on to direct his own lab, and retired 

in 2016. He loved his work. 

Dale traveled the world for decades, for both work and for pleasure. He often took his wife and three 

children along. He was an avid runner and skier who loved the outdoors. He will be remembered as fun-

loving and laid-back; as well as a devoted husband, father and friend. He was taken too soon, and will 

be missed dearly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ryan R. Ringhand 
April 7, 1975—June 17, 2016 
 
Ryan R. Ringhand age 41 of Elkhorn, WI died on Friday June 17, 2016.  Ryan was 

born on April 7, 1975, son of Randall and Gloria (Gerber) Ringhand in Monroe, WI.  Ryan married his 

wife, Jennifer Kopinski on October 27, 2001 in Waukesha, WI.  In 2003 they moved to the Elkhorn area 

where they had been raising their two children.  Ryan was a member of the Delavan United Church of 

Christ; he was a Fraternity Brother of Delta Rho Upsilon, he loved the Green Bay Packers, he enjoyed 

playing sports with his children, and he very much enjoyed spending time with his kids, wife, and the 

rest of his family.  Ryan’s family would like to thank Gift of Hope for giving him the opportunity to do-

nate to their cause.   Ryan is preceded in death by his grandparents; Werner Gerber Sr. and Hedwig 

Gerber.  Ryan is survived by his wife; Jennifer; his parents; Randall and Gloria Ringhand; his grandpar-

ents, Walter and Bernadine Ringhand; his children; Jacob Ryan and Brett Andrew Ringhand; brother; 

Chad (Brenda) Ringhand; and a nephew and niece; Logan and Kailyn Ringhand.    

  



 

 

John Macy ‘ 77  

2016 Distinguished Alumnus Award for Community Service 

John Macy's work as managing partner and president of Arenz, Molter, Macy, Riffle, & 
Larson fills his days with representation of more than 50 Wisconsin municipalities but he 

still finds time to commit countless volunteer hours within his community. 

Macy dedicated more than 1,050 hours to Waukesha County's nonprofit sector in 2014 alone. On almost 
any given day, he can currently be found volunteering for one of the following agencies: Waukesha 
County Community Association, Republican Party of Waukesha County or Delta Rho Upsilon Fraternity. 

He has also served as past chair of the Sussex Teen Center Improvement Corporation, as executive di-
rector of the Stop Underage Drinkers Program through the Waukesha County Tavern League, past chair 
of the Mediation Center of Waukesha County, and past chair of the Law Explorer Post Committee. Addi-
tionally, he serves as a Waukesha County Court Commissioner and was elected in 2013 as chairman of 
the Republican Party of Waukesha County. 

Macy's service extended over the past years to other entities including the American Bar Association, the 
State Bar of Wisconsin, and the Uniform Law Commission. His volunteer work with American Bar Associ-
ation was extensive having served on the Board of Governors for 12 years and for the Solo and Small 
Firm Division for 25 years rising through the ranks to the position of Chair of the Division. His committee 
assignments with the State Bar of Wisconsin have included volunteer work on almost every committee 
of the Bar including the Chair of the Board of Governors as well as a High School Mock Trial Tournament 
judge, We the People Program judge, and National Moot Court judge. The State Bar of Wisconsin recog-
nized him with its Wisconsin Outstanding Leadership Award in 1995-1996 as well as other awards in 
1998, 1999, 2000, 2004, and 2010. He was also the recipient of the Sussex Teen Center Service Award 
as well as numerous other awards for his volunteer work. 

The Wisconsin Law Journal recognized Macy in 2009 with its Leader in the Law Award. He is former pres-
ident of the Waukesha County Bar Association, which recognized him in 1991 with its Award for Dedicat-
ed Service and in 2008 as a Distinguished Member. 

Other honors include Municipal Lawyer of the Year, Menomonee Falls Wall of Recognition, Who's Who in 
American Law for 12 years, and Who's Who in America for 10 consecutive years. He has been listed for 
the last six years in publications featuring the Best Lawyers in America and Top Attorneys in Wisconsin 
for the last four years. 

After graduating cum laude from Carroll in 1977 with a bachelor's degree in political science and English, 
Macy went on to earn his Juris Doctorate in Law from Marquette University Law School in 1980. 

He participated on Carroll's Alumni Council from 1991-2002, as a class agent from 1994–1997, on the 
President's Advisory Council since 2007, Friends of Carroll College from 1991–2001, and as an active 
alumnus member of the Delta Rho Upsilon Fraternity. He has served the Delta Rho Upsilon Alumni Asso-
ciation as president, vice president, past president, and on its board of directors between 1979-1990 
and 1998-present. He also serves on Carroll's Pre-Law Advisory Council. 

Carroll University  
2016 Distinguished Alumnus Award 

Dr. Justin Jacobs & John Macy 



  
 

 

Dr. Justin Jacobs ‘ 03  

2016 Distinguished Alumnus Award for Professional Achievement  

Dr. Justin Jacobs had hoped in his younger years to become math teacher. Then came the 9/11 attacks 

at a critical time in his college career, leaving him with images that forced him to question what he could 

do to help prevent such tragedy from ever happening again. 

Then a junior at Carroll, he took a talent for numbers and later sought work with the government, lead-

ing to a position as an applied research mathematician for the National Security Agency / Central Securi-

ty Service (NSA/CSS) within the United States Department of Defense. Today, he utilizes statistical anal-

ysis in support of military operations. His specialty is in timing infrastructure and geolocation, allowing 

him to identify and analyze the Global Navigation Satellite Systems (GNSS). His work also protects other 

interests that depend on the GNSS architecture, such as wireless networks, Internet timing stability for 

data packet transfer, and location services for military components. 

Dr. Jacobs works with military units abroad to analyze and advise based on signals intelligence. His solu-

tion could make the difference in predicting and avoiding an attack. He considers his work a mission of 

community service. 

In 2014, Dr. Jacobs received a Presidential Early Career Award in Science and Engineering and praise 

from President Barack Obama. It is the highest honor bestowed by the United States government on sci-

entists and engineers in the first five years of their independent research careers. President Obama 

acknowledged Dr. Jacobs' work for his research and development of geolocation algorithms. 

"With unwavering commitment to scientific excellence and technological advancement, you (Dr. Jacobs) 

are helping carry this tradition forward and keeping America on the cutting-edge of innovation and dis-

covery," President Obama said. 

In addition to his government position, Dr. Jacobs also started his own company in 2014, Squared2020 

Statistics. He provides statistical consulting and maintains a blog focused primarily on sports analytics, 

crime analytics, and statistical methodology for business development. He has provided for the predic-

tion of player statistics for the Philadelphia 76ers, delivery of spatiotemporal analytics research to the 

Charlotte Hornets and distributional analysis on crime data in conjunction with SpotCrime, a city and 

county crime map web engine showing crime incident data down to neighborhood crime activity. 

Dr. Jacobs is currently employed as Principal Research Statistician for Data Science and Cyber Analytics 

at Sandia National Laboratories; a Federal Funded Research and Development Center (FFRDC) housed 

out of the Department of Energy. 

Dr. Jacobs graduated from Carroll in 2003 with a bachelor's degree in mathematics and computer sci-

ence. He went on to earn his master's degree in mathematics at the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee 

in 2005, a master's degree in statistics from University of Maryland- Baltimore County in 2008, and his 

doctoral degree in statistics also from UMBC in 2014. He is married to fellow Carroll graduate April 

(Meyer) Jacobs '04 and they have two sons, who are 7 and 3. 

  



 

 

 

6329 W. Kinnickinnic River Pkwy 

Milwaukee, WI 53219 

Be sure to visit the website: 

http://www.deltarhoupsilon.org 

Part of our ongoing financial commitments include supporting the 

Active Body with cost sharing of the Carroll-required liability insur-

ance policy and rental of a Clubhouse for their use, as well as our ongoing Alumni communication and 

social event costs. Please complete the form below and send your 2016 and 2017 dues check payable 

to DRU Alumni Association.  Thank you in advance for your continued support. 

John Macy— President Alumni Association 

 __________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

2017 DRU Alumni Dues 

___________   $25 Annual (2016) 

___________   $25 Annual (2017) 

___________   Additional Donation 

____________ Total Remitted  (Make check payable to DRU Alumni Association) 

                                          Total contributed to the Delta Rho Upsilon fraternity fund: $___________ 

 

Name & Address ____________________________________________________________________  

 

E-mail___________________________________  Pledge Class ____________________Graduation ___________                             

                                                     (Fall/Spring & Year)                            Year 

How would you wish to receive The Scoop?   _____ Paper   _______ Electronic 

 

Send above form and remittance to: John Macy 

         P.O. Box 973 

        Waukesha, WI 53187 

Alumni Dues Update 

 

 

D E L T A  R H O  U P S I L O N  
A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N   


